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When Self-ishness is a Strength 

Selfishness is frowned upon by parents and others. It sits alongside negative terms such as spoilt,  
bratty and mean-spirited. Parents who promote a sense of generosity and giving in, their kids are to be 
commended. One of the central tasks for parents is to socialise children so that the next generation has 
a strong sense of civic-mindedness (Grose, 2021). 
 

The Bible has numerous verses relating to selfishness. Phillipians 2:4 Let each look not only to his own 
interests, but also to the interests of others. 1 Corinthians 10:24 Let no one seek his own good, but the good of his  
neighbour. 
 

Grose (2021) suggests there is a place for developing self-ishness in children, but not the mean-spirited variety. Here are 
some aspects of self-ishness that help ensure kids become happy, successful and contributing community members. If 
you look closely, these traits are reflected in our College Distinctives, Educational Framework and Expectations of  
Students. 
 

Self-awareness 

Young children have few social filters. They’ll blurt out comments at the worst possible moment that are guaranteed to 
embarrass you, your neighbour or relative. Embarrassing comments may be cute in toddlers but they lose their shine 
when children reach the school years. Parents can encourage self-awareness by drawing children’s attention to the  
requirements of different social situations, varying their social experiences and keeping behavioural expectations high. 
The socialisation process means that kids need to be aware of how their words and actions impact on others, and modify 
their behaviours accordingly. This awareness is particularly important in their relationships with their peers and family. 
 

Self-regulation 

A child’s awareness of their emotional world is a wonderful gift. A rarer gift is the ability to regulate emotions such as  
anxiety, sadness and anger. Being able to identify their feelings, or at least, have the sense of awareness that something 
doesn’t feel right is central to emotional intelligence and is a requirement if they are to develop empathy. Parents can  
encourage self-regulation in children by drawing attention to feelings, creating moments of stillness and giving them tools 
to calm themselves down when they’re upset. 
 

Self-knowledge 

New experiences such as travel, living away from home, extending themselves outside of their comfort zones provide  
opportunities for young people to learn about themselves - their strengths and vulnerabilities. They develop sense of ‘this 
is who I am’. Parents can promote kids’ self-knowledge by helping them identify their strengths, encouraging a wide range 
of interests and providing challenge opportunities during the last years of Primary and throughout Secondary. 
 

Self-discipline 

Little acts of denial encourage the self-discipline required for later success. The ability to delay immediate gratification 
whether ‘to do the right thing’ or to ensure greater and later success is needed in every aspect of life. Self-discipline, like a 
muscle, needs to be exercised or it deteriorates. Parents can develop self-discipline in their children by encouraging small 
acts of delayed gratification such as saving pocket money. Help them understand that some desirable outcomes such as 
achieving good academic marks, gaining sporting awards and helping others generally require them to give up something 
in return. 
 

Self-leadership 

Leadership is a hot topic at the moment, particularly in the political sphere. The seeds of great leadership are sown in 
childhood by parents who teach kids solid values such as respect, accountability, kindness and empathy. They encourage 
skills such as emotional smarts, clear articulation and developing independence. In many ways self-leadership is the sum 
of these traits combined. Importantly, it comes before successful leadership in a public sense such as leading a school 
group, a sporting team, a workplace group or a family. 
 

In closing 

Kids’ abilities and attitudes vary, and they shift at different stages of development, which makes raising kids according to 
templates such as the one above tricky. It’s generally not until adulthood that we see the lasting impact of our parenting 
efforts and it’s the big ideas such as developing positive self-ishness traits that have the most lasting impact on kids. 
(Michael Grose, 2021, parentingideas.com.au) 

mailto:pa@wac.nsw.edu.au


Interim Headmaster  
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Duke of Edinburgh’s Award - Training and Preparation Day 

On Saturday, 20 March, a Training and Preparation Day will be held at the College to prepare 
students for their first expedition which will occur on Saturday, 27 and Sunday, 28 March. 
 

Due to the risks inherent with the Duke of Edinburgh Award Hiking Program, at least one parent 
or carer is required to attend the first 20 minutes with their son or daughter on the  
Training.  
 

Details are as follows for the Training Day: 
 

• Commences at 8.30 am at the College in the Warne Auditorium and concludes 2.00 pm 

• Parents will need to sign-in at the Auditorium using the College QR Code and maintain physical distancing 
from one another. 

• Students will need to bring - hat, sunscreen, water bottle, clothes for walking in bush, suitable shoes for 
bush walking, a pen, and food for recess and lunch if they don’t plan to have a sausage sandwich from the 
Working Bee BBQ. The students will be supervised and instructed by Mr Croger, Mrs Cochrane and  

 Mrs Hyslop. 
 

Activities will include instruction on safety, first aid, navigating using a map and compass, equipment to take, 
route planning for the expedition, requirements and expectations for an expedition, cooking and camping skills. 
 

Students will need to be registered with the Duke of Edinburgh’s Award program to attend the day. 
 

It is important that students attend this training before they participate in the adventurous journeys.  
 

Duke of Edinburgh’s Award - Bronze Practice Adventurous Journey 

The Bronze Level Practice AJ will take place on Saturday, 27 March and Sunday, 28 March 2021 from  
Minnamurra River to Kiama and Thirlmere Lakes National Park. Specific Details are below:  
 
Saturday, 27 March 
Departure from Wollondilly Anglican College at 8.00 am by College bus to James Oates Reserve near  
Minnamurra River. Walk to Love Bay, Kiama. Return to College and camp at College. 
 

Sunday, 28 March 

The College to Thirlmere Lakes National Park to complete Lakes Track. 
Equipment  Students will need to carry all their own food, equipment, water, sleeping gear and tent. 
    This was covered at the pre-expedition training in March. Students will need to use a fuel 
    stove for cooking. An equipment list is in the Expedition Handbook issued to students. 
 

Note: Students will need to carry at least two litres of water. Cooking fires are not permitted. Toilets are 
available at the campsite. We are camping at the College as we were unable to obtain a booking at our 
normal campsite. 
 

Costs   Only for Hire of Equipment. 
Equipment Hire  The College has some backpacks and two person tents available for hire at $10.00,  
    Trangia Cookers $10.00, Good Quality Rain Jackets $10.00.  
    Hire fees will be charged to your College fees. 
Medical   It should also be noted that if your child has anaphylaxis or asthma, they must take their 
    own EpiPen and/or Ventolin to this event. 
 

Mr Croger, Mrs Cochrane, Mrs Miller, Mrs Maher, Mr Leffley, Ms Huxtable, Mrs Hyslop will be supervising the 
students. Emergency contact details will be made available. Mr Schroder will be an emergency contact person. 
 

Students are reminded that all College rules regarding behaviour and College expectations apply. 
 

Students will only be able to attend the event if they have completed all the necessary documentation 
regarding their Practice Journey. 
 

Mr Ian Croger 
Interim Headmaster  
 

 

 



College Event Calendar - Term 1 2021 

 

 

 College 

 

 Saturday, 20 March  Working Bee 

       Duke of Ed Training 

 Friday, 26 March   Family Chapel  
 Saturday, 27 March to  Bronze Duke of Ed Hike 

 Sunday, 28 March 

 Thursday, 1 April   Last Day of Term 1  
 Friday, 2 April   Good Friday 

 

 

 Primary 

 

 Thursday, 1 April   Primary Cross Country Carnival 
       T-2 Cross Country Carnival   
        

     

 Secondary  
 

 Monday, 22 March   Year 7 Vaccinations 

 Thursday, 1 April   Secondary Cross Country Carnival  
 

  

College Event Calendar - Term 2 2021 

 

 College 

 

 Monday, 20 April   First Day of Term 2 

 Sunday, 25 April   ANZAC Day 

 Monday, 26 April   ANZAC Assembly  
 Sunday, 9 May   Mother’s Day 

 Thursday, 27 May   College Photo Day Classes & Family shots 

 Thursday, 3 June   Family Chapel  
 Saturday, 5 June   Working Bee 

 Friday, 11 June   Foundation Day 

 Monday, 14 June   Queen’s Birthday Holiday (Public Holiday) 
 Friday, 25 June   Last Day of Term 2 

 Monday, 19 July   First Day of Term 3 

 

 Primary  
  

 Friday, 7 May   Mother’s Day Stall       

  

 Secondary  
 

 Wednesday, 12 May       Year 10 Vaccinations   
 Wednesday, 12 to         Year 11 Camp 

 Friday, 14 May  

 Thursday, 27 May         Years 11 & 12 Parent-Teacher Evening  
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College Working Bee - Term 1 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Our first Working Bee for 2021 is on this Saturday, 20 March from 8.00 am till lunch time, at 
1.00 pm. We would love to have you join us here at the College. We should be safe to be 
working together as long as we observe correct hygiene and social distancing practices.  
 

If you are unwell, please do not risk sharing your cold or illness with the College community, 
instead stay home and get well.  
 

There will be a sign-in sheet on the table outside Student Reception along with a QR Code for you all to 
scan with your phones.  
 

There will also be a College Map on the table with all gardens numbered and a “BC” added for the book 
covering rooms.  
 

Please nominate any areas you and your team or family work in during the day on the sign-in sheet using 
the numbered College plan as a guide.  
 

For those of you who are new to our College, attending a Working Bee is a good way to be a part of the 
greater College Community, meeting and working side by side while having some great fellowship with other 
parents and students. It also helps to get some of the things done around the College which we don’t  
normally have the time for. Some of these jobs are: 
 

• Weeding of all gardens after all the great blessing of good rain recently. 
• Mulching and raking the gardens with the tractors and utes. 
• Sweeping gutters to rid them of leaves which can then be put on the gardens as compost. 
• Picking up of rubbish around the College (our great job for our students). 
• Book covering in the Deakin 2 & 3 classrooms near Student Reception.  
 

Between now and then, there could be more jobs found that need attending to, so don’t forget to bring your 
gardening tools, gloves and anything else you think might help on the day. We always have a great time at 
our Working Bees, so come along and be a part of the action to help keep our College looking great. 
 

Due to health and contamination concerns at this time, Morning Tea will be provided but in personal  
packaging by the College. The BBQ lunch will still be provided by the P&F by means of a sausage sizzle 
with extra caution in regards to hygiene.  
 

Mr Fred Schroder 
Property Manager   
 

Family Chapel is Back 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

With life gradually returning to normal, we are excited to run our first Family Chapel since 
2019! 
 

This Term’s Family Chapel will be quite different to our usual service, with a pre recorded  
video service to be sent to you via email. As we are unable to meet face-to-face as a College  
community due to the current COVID-19 guidelines for schools, we have pursued other  
alternatives to continue to build a sense of community and to share the good news of Christ.  
 

We encourage you to take the time to watch the Family Chapel with your children once the recording is released. 
 
A performance from our Stage 1 students and guest appearances from students from other Year Groups will  
appear in the video.  
 
Students should be on the look out for Mr Hitchins who will be filming short clips to be incorporated into the  
Family Chapel Video. 
 

Mrs Carolyn Clark   
Family Chapel Coordinator  



Pastoral Care T-12 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Prohibited Items at the College 

On Monday this week as part of an address at the Secondary Assembly, I spoke with 
Years 7-12 and reminded them about a range of items that are banned at the College.  
 

The focus of this was to reinforce that the College is an environment where all  
members of our community should feel safe and their health and wellbeing protected. 
 

Students were reminded about items such as: 
 

• Chewing Gum 

• Liquid Paper 
• Permanent Markers 

• Energy Drinks 

• Aerosol Cans (including deodorant) 
 

These items are not to be brought to the College. If these items are found at the College they can be 
confiscated and addressed through our discipline system. 
 

Of further significance, students were reminded of the expectations the College has regarding  
prohibited items or substances.  
 

The use of, or possession of the following items in connection with the College will result in  
suspension from the College and a review of that student/s place here at the College 

 

• Alcohol 
• Cigarettes 

• E-Cigarettes or any products associated with Vaping 

• Prohibited and or illegal drugs  

• Weapons or other prohibited items 

 

From the perspective of the College, this outcome regarding use or possession of such substances or 
items is clear. This is not acceptable, appropriate, or part of our expectations as well as in some  
instances against the law.  
 

Mr Liam Toland 

Director of Pastoral Care T-12 

    

From the College Nurse 
___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Year 7 Vaccination will be held next Monday, 22 March.  
 

Year 7 Students are to wear sports uniform. If you have not yet returned your form, 
please return to Student Reception ASAP.  
 

Mrs Sally Lloyd 

College Nurse  
    

Confirmed Case of Chicken Pox  
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

There has been a confirmed case of Chicken Pox within our upper Primary Years. 
  

For more information, please refer to the following link from Sydney Children's Hospital.  
  

https://www.schn.health.nsw.gov.au/files/factsheets/chickenpox-en.pdf   

https://www.schn.health.nsw.gov.au/files/factsheets/chickenpox-en.pdf


Pastoral Matters - Middle Years 5-8 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Middle Years Pastoral Care - Social Media - Is your child old enough?  
 

The eSafety Commissioner provides the answers to a number of key questions 
to help families determine their children's readiness for social media.  
Both the physical age of your child and their level of maturity and resilience can affect 
their ability to have positive experiences on social media.  
 

Each social media site and app has its own criteria for minimum age requirements. Most require users 
to be at least 13 years of age before they can register, although some sites are created especially for 
children under 13.   
 

Is your child willing to let you establish clear rules and supervise their social media activity?  
Supervision of your child’s online activity is essential in ensuring they make healthy decisions and are 
protected from inappropriate content. Be clear on things like when and where online devices can be 
used and when they need to be switched off.  
 

When your child first starts to use social media, talk with them about how to do this in a way that you 
are both comfortable with. Help them to understand why and how you would like to support them as 
they begin to explore. It may be tricky having this conversation, particularly with tweens and teens, but 
getting their agreement will keep the lines of communication open between you and ensure that they 
feel able to come to you for help if they encounter any problems. This is especially important so you can 
continue to support them.   
 

Talk with your child about which social media services they would like to use. 
 

Come to an agreement you are both comfortable with about how they can use these services. You 
might discuss the following:  
 

• Which types of content they can post - it is a good idea to look at examples together and discuss 
the pros and cons of different posts.  

• How often they should post.  
• How often you are comfortable with them checking social media.  
 

Another strategy is to become their friend or follow their social media accounts. This will enable you to 
observe what they are doing online and support them to make safer choices about what they share and 
how they share it.  But be prepared to learn more than you might like about their friends and possibly 
about them.   
 

Try to resist talking about the specifics of their online activity unless, for example, you are worried about 
particular things they have posted - and keep your comments offline. It is much better to start the chat 
in person, one-on-one, and let them guide the discussion if specific issues come up, than it is to post 
online safety tips in comment form. If you intervene too much or comment publicly, it can embarrass 
them and break their trust. This may prompt them to use a separate profile without your knowledge or 
restrict what you can see by sharing to restricted groups of friends or followers, before you think they 
are ready to venture out on their own.  
 

Further tips on managing online challenges can be found here https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/skills
- advice 

 

Mr Stuart Houweling 

Pastoral Care Coordinator 5-8 

 

 

 



Primary News 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

T-6 Staff Leave 
It is with excitement we announce that Mrs Vernez has let us know that she is  
expecting her first baby later this year. She will be working with us until Term 3.  
 

We will be advertising for another Primary teacher to replace Mrs Vernez’ and once 
that process is complete we will let parents know who the new teacher is. We pray that  
Mrs Vernez' pregnancy continues to go well and that she and her husband will have a 
smooth transition to parenthood.  
 

Mrs Anita Belusic will be on leave for the last seven days of this Term. Her classes will be taught by  
Mrs Fran Mulray who knows the children well. 
 

Should you have any concerns please email Mrs Kim Reid k.reid@wac.nsw.edu.au or  
Ms Jacqui Huxtable j.huxtable@wac.nsw.edu.au. 
 

Mrs Sarah Talbot 
Performance Arts Coordinator T-12 

 

Performance News 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Musical Review 

We only have a few rehearsals left to prepare our Musical Review. All cast members 
are required to attend all remaining rehearsals and performances.  
 

We would like all of our cast members to bring their white joggers and socks on  
Monday, 29 March so that we can have a costume rehearsal. We would also like our 
Primary cast members to bring their dressing gowns on that day.   
 

Each Monday, rehearsal will conclude at 4.15 pm and students should be collected from the Johnson 
Studio at this time. This finish time will allow students to catch the 'late bus' if required. We will provide 
further information regarding performance times and ticketing closer to the performance week. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Sarah Talbot 
Performance Arts Coordinator T-12 

        

mailto:k.reid@wac.nsw.edu.au
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Senior Homework Club  
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Please note that Wednesday, 24 March is the final opportunity for students in Years  
7-12 to attend Senior Homework Club for this Term. We will recommence Homework 
Club again on Wednesday, 21 April 2021.   
 

Please note that Year 12 students are still welcome to use the Flynn Library for their 
own personal study during lunchtimes and after the College day until the end of Term. 
 

Dr Rob Bearlin 

Senior Homework Club Coordinator 
 

Library News 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Premier’s Reading Challenge 2021 has begun! 
Primary students will be given their logins during Library lessons. Parents please note 
that from Year 3, students must complete the challenge themselves, it is not done for 
them in class. While all support and guidance is provided, it is up to the individual to 
complete the challenge. 
 

Secondary students who want to take part, please contact Mrs Colombo at j.colombo@wac.nsw.edu.au 
for your login if you don’t know it. If you are new to the College, you will need to get a new login from us 
as it is linked to the school you attend.   
 
There is a new rule this year due the disruptions of 2020 - Students in Year 10 in 2021 are able to  
participate in the Challenge. If they did not complete the Challenge in 2020 and would have received 
a medal if they had, they will become eligible for a PRC medal in 2021 upon successfully completing 
the Challenge.  
 

Students who received a medal in 2020 will receive a certificate for successfully completing the  
Challenge in 2021 but will not receive an additional  
medal. Any questions please contact Mrs Colombo or 
Miss Baker, or look up the NSW PRC website. 
 

Book Club orders due Thursday, 18 March  
The Book Club Issue 2 catalogue was handed out during 
Primary Library lessons.  
 

Secondary students can find them at Student Reception 
and Johnson and Flynn Libraries, and should select the 
class ‘secondary’ when ordering.  
 

All orders are to be made online or through the LOOP 
App. Orders due Thursday, 18 March. 
 

Mrs Justine Colombo  

College Librarian 

mailto:j.colombo@wac.nsw.edu.au


 Secondary Sport 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

MISA Sport 
This week we played Oran Park Anglican College in all Sports. The Girls’ OzTag side 
had a strong 4-1 win after an excellent match from April Foster in attack, scoring two 
tries. The Boys’ side also had a comfortable 5-2 win as we near the finals. In  
Basketball, the Girls’ side had a dominant 18-5 win whilst in the Boys’ match it was a 
narrow 5 point loss. The Girls’ Indoor Cricket side continued their fine form this season 
with a 56 run win whilst both our Volleyball sides had losses, despite giving it their all.  
 

The Boys’ Softball side also had a tight loss 8-10, however, the Girls’ Hockey side finished the Round 
with a 4-0 win as they look to have secured 2nd place in their competition.  
 
AICES Hockey Championships 
Last Wednesday we had 12 students representing NASSA at the AICES Hockey Championships along 
with Mrs Miller who was the U/16 Girls’ Coach. It was a great day for the Girls team who played well in 
a mixed field of Opens and U/16’s teams and were extremely competitive in all their games, only being 
defeated by the winning Opens team by 1 goal. The Carnival for the Boys’ side included a skills trial 
and a well played game against Hunter Region Independent School which the NASSA boys went down 
against. 
 
AICES Hockey Representatives 
Congratulations to the following students who were selected as an AICES Representative to compete 
at the upcoming NSW CIS Hockey Carnival. In the Open Girls - Isabelle Robertson. In the Open  
Boys - Connor Miller, Alex Jefferys and Joshua Moore; whilst in the U/16 Girls - Laura Jefferys was also 
named as a shadow.  
 
Cross Country Distances 
On Thursday, 1 April the College will host it's Annual Secondary Cross Country Carnival. Students are 
required to wear their full Sports Uniform on the day and need to ensure they have their normal lesson 
material for periods 4, 5 and 6. Below is a list of the distances each Age Group will run: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mr Mark Goldsbrough  

Secondary Sports Coordinator 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AGE Girls Boys 

12 3km 3km 

13 3km 4km 

14 4km 4km 

15 4km 4km 

16 4km 6km 

17 4km 6km 

18 6km 6km 

Upcoming Dates 

 

Monday, 22 March   NASSA Netball Gala Day 

Wednesday, 24 March  AICES Swimming  

Thursday, 1 April   WAC Cross Country 



Primary Sport 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

IPSSO   

Unfortunately, due to inclement weather, the scheduled IPSSO match between  
Broughton Anglican College and Wollondilly Anglican College had to be abandoned.  
 

Next week’s IPSSO matches are at home against St Peter’s Anglican Primary School.  
 

Primary Cross Country 

On April 1, the College is holding it’s Annual Cross Country Carnival on the bush track behind the 
WACA.  
 

All students are required to compete. Competitors are encouraged to start practising to help develop 
their cardiovascular endurance and ready themselves for the day. In the coming weeks, classes will 
walk the track to familiarise students with the course. The distances students are required to run are  
below:  
 

8/9 year olds  2km 

10 year olds  2km  

11 year olds  3km 

12/13 year olds  3km 

 

Mr James Gooden      

Primary Sports Coordinator    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Equestrian 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Upcoming Interschool Events: 
 

Oxley College Equestrian Carnival - Bong Bong Racecourse 

When  Sunday, 2 May 2021 

Ages   K-12 

Show Riding Dressage, Horsemanship and Jumping  
Entries via Nominate 

 

Equestrian NSW Interschool State Championships 

When  Tuesday, 29 June to Friday, 2 July 

Where  Sydney International Equestrian Centre 

Show Horse, Dressage, Combined Training and Jumping 

 

Snowy Mountains Interschools Equestrian Competition  
When  Saturday, 17 & Sunday, 18 April 
Saturday, 17 two rings of shojumping 

Sunday, 18  Snowy Mountains Challenge 

Challenge - Entries via Global Entries Online  
 

Miss Stacey Baker 
Equestrian Coordinator 

Upcoming Events  
 

Thursday, 1 April   Primary Cross Country Carnival 
Thursday, 29 April   NASSA Netball Gala Day  



Application for Enrolment 
___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Applications continue to pour in for 2021 and beyond, across all Year Groups, but  
especially our entry years of Transition, Kindergarten, Year 5, Year 7 and Year 11.  
 

All current College families looking to enrol siblings for the coming years are  
encouraged to do so without delay to avoid disappointment.   
 

Enrolment packs are available from the College Office or from the College website 
www.wac.nsw.edu.au 

 

Mrs Kristy Biddle 

Enrolments Officer 
Enrolments Contact Number: 4684 2722  
 

 

 

 Items of Clothing from Student Reception  
 

If your child has recently borrowed an item of clothing from Student  
Reception, could you please wash and return to the College promptly  

(excluding underwear) otherwise you will be charged.   
 

If your child has been given underwear, we are happy to receive new  
purchases to replace those given out. 

Lost Property 

 

Due to recent COVID-19 restrictions, all labelled lost property will now be 
sorted and items returned to your child/ren’s teacher or roll call teacher. 

 

Unlabelled clothing will be donated to the Clothing Pool. 

Please Note:  
 

A reminder to parents and grandparents; please DO NOT park in the  
designated “Staff Parking” Area in the corner near the Deakin Admin Building at any 

time. 
 

Thank you 



Community 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

• WAC Kids Care 

From time to time, families undergo trauma such as severe or terminal illness. There are short 
term support structures in place at the College to assist families during these times. The 
WAC Kids Care Program offers support to families in the way of meals. Please contact Mrs Hay or 
Mrs Rockwell at the College. Confidentiality will be respected. The College is accepting food  

 donations towards the WAC Kids Care Meals Ministry.  
 

 

 

 

• Kids’ Coding & Robotics - April School Holidays Program  
 Full Day Workshops 

 Ages: 5 - 17 Years 

 For more information, please contact 02 8467 2385 or email contact@codingeducation.com.au 

 

. 

WAC Kids Care  
 

If you would like to practically support the WAC Kids Care Program, you are able to  
contribute food goods at any time.  

 

The following items are very helpful when preparing meals: 
 

Rice, Pasta, Noodles and Lentils  
Tinned Vegetables eg Kidney Beans, Corn and Tomato 

Sauces eg Passata, Sweet & Sour and Curry bases 

Stock - Chicken, Beef, Vegetable 

Flours + Gluten Free 

Tinned and Dried Fruit 
Eggs 

 

All donations need to be within their use by date. Wish Cards or cash are also welcome 
which can be handed directly to the Office Staff.  

 

Thank you to everyone supporting this ministry as we serve our Community. 
 

Mrs Lisa Rockwell - WAC Kids Care Organiser   

 

Please note that the above is a service to the Community and items advertised do not necessarily  
carry the endorsement of the College. The College tries to be selective with what is advertised but 

cannot take responsibility. Please look into events advertised carefully. 



 

P&F …friendraising and fundraising            

 

Next Meeting:  Monthly Meeting 

   Wednesday, 5 May 

   7.00 pm Deakin Administration Building 

 

Clothing Pool Sale  -  25% Off 
 

(EXCLUDES new items such as socks, ties and Dry Bodz ponchos) 
 

Sale Prices 

 

Shirts - everyday and sports (normally $10.00) - sale price  $7.50 

 

Shorts -  everyday and sports (normally  $10.00) - sale price $7.50 

 

Tunics - all years (normally $30.00) - sale price $22.50 

 

Blazers - all years (normally $60.00) - sale price $45.00 

 

Jumpers - all years (normally $20.00) sale price $15.00 

 

All pre-loved clothing on sale incl. trousers and sports gear -  Transition to Year 12. 
 

Sale starts Monday, 22 March  until Thursday, 1 April 
 

Come and grab a bargain!! 
 

Cash or EFTPOS payment 
White Cottage (through windows at side, behind the Canteen) 
Open Monday - Friday 7.45 am to 8.30 am 

 

Thank you to all our lovely volunteers and the generous donations this year!  
 

Mrs Melissa Whishaw  
P&F  Clothing Pool Coordinator 
 

Brand New Items Available at Clothing Pool  
 

Ties     Girls K-6  $11.00 

     Girls 7-12  $17.00 

     Boys K-10  $25.00 

 

Drybodz Ponchos  $18.00 each 

Sizes    Small  K-Year 1 

     Medium  Year 2 - Year 3 

     Large  Year 4 - Year 6 

     Adult   One size fits all 
 

Socks    Sports & Everyday  
     K-10  $11.00 

 

If you would like to view and try on the product prior to purchase, please visit the 
Clothing Pool to try on the samples.  Pa
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n  Sponsorship 2020/2021 
…friendraising and fundraising 

Thank you to our Diamond, Double Gold and Gold Sponsors shown above. We also thank 
our Bronze Sponsors who will be advertised on the College website on the Sponsors’ Page 

along with the above. If you would like to sponsor the College, please contact Mr Bill Norman 
(P&F President) or Mrs Deborah Cook in the College office. 



Interim Headmaster Happenings 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Thursday, 18 March  TASC Heads meeting Hurstville. 
 

Friday, 19 March  Meetings with Staff 
     Official Opening of Bradfield, Cuthbert and Quarmby  
     buildings. 
 

Saturday, 20 March   Bronze Duke of Ed Training Day. 
 

Monday, 22 March  Secondary Assembly 

     Meetings with Staff 
     Student Interviews 

 

Tuesday, 23 March  Meetings with Staff 
     Registration and Accreditation 

 

Wednesday, 24 March Meeting with Staff 
     Executive Meeting 

     ICT Meeting 

 

 

 

Online Church Services  
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Most churches are hosting services and Bible study groups online; it’s a big change. Please see  
below links:  
 

• Austinmer Anglican Church Online - https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bQkg5CQlaD0    
 

• C3 Wilton Church Online -  
 https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCZvjF337DgiG5kiZF81Kfnw/featured  
 

• Picton and Wilton Anglican Church - http://pwac.org.au/pwac-online/  
  

• Bowral Anglican Church - www.bowralanglican.org.au  
 

• Wollondilly Anglican Church - Pre-recorded services via Facebook page 

 

• Tahmoor Baptist Church - On website through Zoom 

 

• Wollondilly Presbyterian - Via Facebook page - Streamed Service 

 

• St Jude’s Church, Bowral - https://vimeo.com/399339398 & Kids’ Spot - https://
www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLjV8-_JhIKUz93R4O0OzsWCYfAMf2mej1  

 

• Campbelltown Christian Community Church (C4) - Search C4Minto - YouTube  
 

• Menangle Anglican Church - http://www.menangleanglican.com.au/ 
 

• Mittagong Anglican Church - https://www.youtube.com/user/mittagonganglican  
 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bQkg5CQlaD0
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCZvjF337DgiG5kiZF81Kfnw/featured
http://pwac.org.au/pwac-online/
http://www.bowralanglican.org.au/
https://vimeo.com/399339398
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLjV8-_JhIKUz93R4O0OzsWCYfAMf2mej1
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLjV8-_JhIKUz93R4O0OzsWCYfAMf2mej1
http://www.menangleanglican.com.au/
https://www.youtube.com/user/mittagonganglican


 

Prayer Points  
 

Please thank God for: 
 

• For the work of our Primary staff and their commitment to the education of the  
 students at WAC. 
• That He continues to watch over us and bless us abundantly. 
• For the example of Christ to all of us. 
 

Please Pray for: 
 

• To enable us as teachers and parents to develop in our children and young people  
 self-awareness, self-regulation, self-knowledge, self-discipline, and self-leadership. 
• To help us understand the purpose and value of servant leadership. 
• To be with the Bennett-Smith family at this time and in the coming weeks. 
 

 

Psalm 127:1 Unless the Lord builds the house, its builders labour in vain. 
 
 

Excellence, Endurance, Eternity. 
 

Pretend Headmasters 

Pretend Headmasters - Harper Ford (KP) and Hudson Morris (KP) are getting an early start 
on beautifying the College gardens before the Working Bee on Saturday morning.   


